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Weather
Today: Sunny, 75
This evening: Clear, 65 
Tomorrow: Sunny, 69
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of Linesville
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Graham unveils nationwide 
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Report: 
Staffing, 
funding 
trouble 

state’s 911 
centers

By Keith Gushard
MEADVILLE TRIBUNE

Raccoon Refuse Garbage Ser-
vice Inc. is under court order to 
properly rid all remaining waste 
from its Sparta Township trans-
fer station by Sept. 27 — or face 
potential financial consequences.

“I’m very sorry for everything,” 
Ernest Sell, owner of the belea-
guered Mill Village-based trash 
collection company, said at the 
close of Tuesday’s 40-minute 
hearing.

The start of the hearing before 
Crawford County Court of Com-
mon Pleas Judge Francis Schultz 
was delayed by 20 minutes due 
to several issues.

Schultz permitted Sell to at-
tend the hearing via conference 
call due to Sell being ill, but tele-
phone technical issues within the 
courtroom caused the hearing 
to be relocated within Schultz’s 
chambers.

On Monday, Sell contacted the 
court about postponing the hear-
ing. A written doctor’s medical 
excuse was required, but it was 
not received by the court until 
after the close of business Mon-
day. Schultz ruled Tuesday the 
hearing would proceed with Sell 
permitted to attend via confer-
ence call.

The hearing in the chambers 
had open, but limited, access. 

The Meadville Tribune was the 
only media outlet there; no one 
from the public at large attended.

Raccoon Refuse abruptly 
stopped all its garbage hauling 
operations on Aug. 15. That 
left about 14,000 customers in 
northwestern Pennsylvania — 
including municipalities and in-
dividuals — without contracted 
garbage service.

Last month, the Pennsylvania 
Department of Environmental 
Protection (DEP) petitioned the 
common pleas court to enforce 
its field order requiring Raccoon 
Refuse to clean up the transfer 
station on Old Route 77 outside 
of Spartansburg.

Inspectors from DEP’s North-
west Regional Office in Meadville 
found multiple violations during 
an inspection of the transfer station 
on Aug. 16 — one day after Rac-
coon Refuse had shuttered.

The inspection found waste 
piled up and spread beyond per-
mitted unloading and approved 

Raccoon Refuse under deadline to clean facility

By Keith Gushard
MEADVILLE TRIBUNE

VENANGO — Karl Gerdon 
Park is gearing up for a major 
makeover — its first in decades.

The borough of Venango has 
been awarded a $381,500 state 
grant that will help fund a more 
than $800,000 revitalization of 
the 2.3-acre community park.

The award, through the Penn-
sylvania Department of Conser-
vation and Natural Resources, is 
part of $90 million in grants an-
nounced last week by Gov. Tom 
Wolf for more than 330 projects 
across the state. The projects are 
to create new recreational oppor-
tunities, conserve natural resourc-
es, and help revitalize local com-
munities.

“Wow, that is amazing,” Jessi-
ca Graf said when told of Venan-
go’s award.

Graf, who is vice president of 
Venango Borough Council, has SHANNON ROAE/Meadville Tribune/

Venango Volunteer Fire Department Chief Robert Proper (left), assistant chief Jon Atkin and Venango Borough 
Council Vice President Jessica Graf pose at the basketball court in Karl Gerdon Park.

Borough builders
Venango park to see $800K revitalization effort

Contributed photo

The Department of Environmental 
Protection said the garbage truck 
pictured here was found to be 
leaking fluids at Raccoon Refuse’s 
waste transfer station outside of 
Spartansburg. The DEP conducted 
a follow-up inspection Monday of 
the abandoned station.

By Mike Crowley
MEADVILLE TRIBUNE

WEST MEAD TOWNSHIP — 
Three men of a certain age — all past 
40 — are in the process of moving 
from a multi-level home in the city 
of Meadville to a recently remod-
eled ranch-style home in the Shartle 
Walker subdivision in West Mead 
Township.

The three friends spend most of 
the day at work or other activities and 
generally eat an early dinner together 
and get to bed by 9 p.m. If the move 
to the township takes place, one of 
the men might like to sit on the back 

Notion of 
Arc clients 
moving to 
West Mead 

ruffles 
feathers

Inflation higher than expected 
as housing, food costs climb

By Rose White
TRIBUNE NEWS SERVICE

Inflation inched up last month.
U.S. consumer prices increased 

8.3 percent in a year, the U.S. Bu-
reau of Labor Statistics reported 
Wednesday, a decline from June’s 
9.1 percent peak but higher than 
economists expected. Prices also 
rose 0.1 percent in August after re-
maining flat in July.

Food, housing and medical care 
were key drivers of inflation last 
month, but those climbing costs 
were offset by dropping gas prices.

“This is a much, much worse CPI 
report than anyone was expecting. 
The decrease in headline inflation 
due to lower energy prices is there, 
but the underlying rate — best prox-
ied by core inflation — is running a 
fair bit higher than anyone forecast 
and most of us hoped,” University of 
Michigan economist Justin Wolfers 
said in a tweet.

Food prices went up 11.4 percent 
over the last year after rising 0.8 Tribune News Service

Inflation increased 8.3 percent in a year, the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics 
said in its August 2022 consumer price report. 

By Eric Scicchitano
ERICS@CNHINEWS.COM

HARRISBURG — Pennsylvania’s 
911 centers struggle to fill dispatcher 
vacancies and face growing operation-
al funding deficits as systems across 
the state embark on complicated tran-
sitions to next-generation technology 
incorporating text messages, images 
and video with emergency calls.

While a majority of call centers in-
creased telecommunication staffing 
from 2016 through 2020, a five-year 
audit on Pennsylvania’s 911 commu-
nications showed the vacancy rate 
for dispatchers and related personnel 
stood at 20 percent.

Twenty-three counties had rates 
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Powell’s Loading Lot
18536 Cussewago Rd, Meadville

814-333-3191 ~ powellsanitation.com

Loading Lot Hours: 
Mon to Fri 8:00 to 5:00
Saturday 9:00 to 1:00

Or Call to Schedule Deliveries
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National weather
Forecast for Wednesday, September 14, 2022

NATIONAL SUMMARY: Aside from a few lingering showers in interior New England, 
drier weather is expected in the Northeast today, along with cooler, less humid air. 
Abnormally warm conditions will move into the Plains, with high temperatures over 
15 degrees Fahrenheit above average. Monsoonal showers and thunderstorms will 
continue in the Intermountain West.

©2022 AccuWeather, Inc.

Lines separate high temperature zones for the day.

Today’s Forecast
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Extended Forecast
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Junior Forecasters wanted: Submit drawings 
from your kids or class by dropping them off 
or mailing them to 947 Federal Ct., Meadville

been spearheading the park 
revitalization project involv-
ing the borough and Venango 
Volunteer Fire Department, 
which owns the park.

Karl Gerdon Park is located 
on South Street on land next 
to the fire station. Gerdon was 
one of the founding members 
of the fire department, and he 
also owned and operated Ger-
don’s Red and White Grocery 
in Venango for many years.

Construction is expected 
to be done during 2023 and 
2024 and will result in more 
than $700,000 in improve-
ments, according to Graf.

When completed, the 
park will have a full-sized 
multi-purpose basketball 
court to replace the current 
undersized one. The current 

court has homemade basket-
ball hoops on telephone pole-
based supports, Graff said.

New playground equip-
ment with safety surfacing 
will replace current equip-
ment, much of which dates 
from the mid-1970s. The park 
last was improved for the U.S. 
Bicentennial in 1976 under 
Gerdon’s direction, Graf said. 
Metal supports and poles 
from some former playground 
equipment remain in several 
spots and will be removed as 
part of the revitalization.

Additional improvements 
call for a multi-purpose rec-
reational field, a new hand-
icapped-accessible pavil-
ion, handicapped-accessible 
restroom facilities, a boat 
launch at neighboring French 
Creek, plus parking around 
the perimeter of the park.

A pathway within the park 
will link the various sites.

Work on the project began 

last year, according to Graf.
The borough, fire depart-

ment and neighboring Venan-
go United Methodist Church 
formed a park advisory and 
planning committee, survey-
ing residents.

“We identified a need and 
talked to community mem-
bers,” Graf said. “We’ve got 
66 kids in the borough and 
several hundred more when 
you take in the surrounding 
townships.”

The community project 
attracted the attention of 
Crawford County when Ve-
nango applied to the county 
for Community Development 
Block Grant (CDBG) funds. 
The county awarded Venango 
$141,940 from the county’s 
CDBG allocation in 2021. 
There’s another $86,000 from 
the county’s 2022 CDBG al-
location proposed to be used 
toward it, though it awaits for-
mal approval by county com-

missioners.
“The catalyst was getting 

the CDBG money from the 
county in 2021,” Graf said of 
being able to leverage other 
money.

Venango Borough and 
neighboring Venango, Cam-
bridge and Cussewago town-
ships have committed a total 
of $39,000 in American Res-
cue Plan Act funds.

Altogether, there’s 
$815,055.64 expected toward 
the project, Graf said. There 
is $637,411.64 in grants and 
cash that have been secured 
so far; the proposed $86,000 
from the county’s 2022 
CDBG money; and $91,644 
in-kind labor, equipment and 
material committed, Graf said.

Keith Gushard can be 
reached at (814) 724-6370 or 
by email at kgushard@mead-
villetribune.com.

Venango
Continued from Page A1

storage areas; broken equipment; trucks 
on site that had waste in them multiple 
days; waste not removed as required 
since operations ceased; and waste not 
handled within DEP rules and regula-
tions, causing a public nuisance.

The DEP field order issued Aug. 16 
and served on Sell that same day re-
quired Raccoon to remove all waste from 
its transfer station and properly dispose 
of it within 48 hours. Raccoon then had 
five days to submit to DEP disposal re-
ceipts for all the waste that was removed, 
according to the order.

But when an Aug. 19 inspection found 
Raccoon Refuse still had not removed 
trash from the transfer station, DEP pe-
titioned county court that day for an en-
forcement hearing.

Subsequent inspections on both Thurs-
day and Monday found some trash had 
been removed, but not all.

Mark Madeley, solid waste supervi-
sor at the DEP office, testified Raccoon 
had not fully complied with the order as 
required. Madeley testified Noble En-
vironmental of Pittsburgh had removed 
some but not all of the waste.

Madeley testified Thursday’s inspec-
tion found the transfer station’s Quonset 
hut main building “was so full of waste, 
it burst out of the back of the building.”

Monday’s inspection found trash still 
in several refuse trucks on the property 
as well as in dumpster-style receptacles.

“Leachate — liquid pollution killing 
vegetation — was seen” coming from 
the waste in several areas, Madeley testi-
fied. “There was wind-blown refuse that 
can be eaten by wildlife.”

Sell, who acted as his own attorney, did 
not cross-examine Madeley or Steve Wells, 
a DEP investigator, the only other witness 
called by the department’s attorneys.

Sell briefly testified on his own behalf.
“I apologize for what’s going on,” 

he said. “I was having trouble with fuel 
costs, with the company and other ex-
penses. My loader (for the transfer sta-
tion) broke down.”

Sell said he can’t afford an attorney 
and hasn’t filed for bankruptcy protec-
tion because he’s trying to sell what’s 
left of the firm to Noble Environmental.

“I did not know any of that still exist-
ed,” Sell said of trash still being at the 
transfer station.

“I’m trying to get the company sold,” 
he testified. “Noble was 100 percent on 
it. He told me he was going to take care 

of it. I was under the assumption every-
thing was taken care of.”

Sell testified he believed Noble would 
honor cleaning up the site.

Questioned by Schultz about how 
much time arranging final cleanup may 
take, Sell estimated two weeks.

However, the judge reminded Sell that 
cleanup of the transfer station remains 
Raccoon’s responsibility.

“Begrudgingly, we could live with two 
weeks,” Douglas Moorhead, DEP’s re-
gional counsel, told Schultz when asked 
by the judge if giving Sell that amount of 
time would work.

Under Schultz’s order, Raccoon must 
properly dispose of all remaining waste 
at the transfer station by Sept. 27 with re-
ceipts of proper disposal to be provided 
to the department by Oct. 3.

Raccoon also must provide access and 
keys to all vehicles and buildings on the 
site, according to the court order.

If Raccoon fails to comply by the 
deadlines imposed, DEP can have a 
third-party clean up the site and petition 
the court to recoup those costs from Rac-
coon, according to the order.

Keith Gushard can be reached at (814) 
724-6370 or by email at kgushard@
meadvilletribune.com.

Raccoon
Continued from Page A1

above average with three coun-
ties above 40 percent and one 
above 50 percent, the report 
shows. Eight centers had no 
vacancies. There are 61 cen-
ters serving Pennsylvania’s 67 
counties, with some regional 
operations established.

“Staffing is perhaps the 
most significant issue current-
ly facing the county PSAPs 
(Public Safety Answering 
Points),” Stephen Fickes, 
project manager for the audit, 
told state lawmakers Tuesday 
during a meeting of the Leg-
islative Budget and Finance 
Committee.

“It’s becoming increas-
ingly difficult to be sure we 
have someone to answer 911 
calls,” Jeffrey Boyle, deputy 
director for 911, Pennsylva-
nia Emergency Management 
Agency (PEMA), later said.

Adopted in May 2021, Sen-
ate Resolution 96 tasked the 
Committee with conducting 
the audit. The committee is a 
bipartisan legislative agency 
with 12 members evenly split 
between the House and Senate.

The report made 19 rec-
ommendations to state law-

makers along with PEMA. 
Among them: barring federal 
action, explore requiring ser-
vice providers to block none-
mergency autodialed calls to 
911 centers; consider requir-
ing PEMA to report annually 
on staffing and call process-
ing; amend legal definitions 
to include 911 personnel as 
emergency responders; delin-
eate costs expected from 911 
authorities and telecommuni-
cation service providers; have 
PEMA work with counties to 
monitor workforce demands; 
incentivize cost-sharing op-
portunities for personnel and 
equipment; and adopt a new 
surcharge funding distribu-
tion formula.

The audit found that 911 
call volume dropped 15 per-
cent statewide while expenses 
grew 22 percent. The drop in 
emergency calls didn’t slow 
operations at emergency com-
munication centers, the report 
states. Forty-nine counties 
met or exceeded the average 
time to answer 911 calls, one 
to 10 seconds. Four counties 
fell in the 11-21 seconds cat-
egory while four others took 
longer. Data wasn’t available 
for 10 counties.

There’s a rise in non-emer-
gency calls with about seven 

in 10 centers reporting having 
received more non-emergen-
cy calls than 911 calls. Addi-
tional workload is caused by 
automatic alarms and other 
alert systems that bypass the 
traditional 911 system, the re-
port states.

“It’s really just changes 
with technology driving ac-
tivity coming in from outside 
the 911 system,” Boyle said, 
referring to alarms for homes 
and businesses and other tech-
nology.

State law enacted in 2015 
raised surcharges to $1.65 
to be collected from wired, 
wireless and VoIP (Voice 
over Internet Protocol) users, 
resulting in an average gener-
ation of $317 million in reve-
nue annually — a 66 percent 
increase.

The funds are almost whol-
ly spread statewide, with 83 
percent redirected to counties 
for system costs and Next Gen 
911 build-outs, 15 percent 
specific for counties to use for 
statewide 911 system inter-
connectivity, and 2 percent for 
PEMA administrative costs. 
The agency has used about 
half those fees, according to 
the report, returning funds for 
use by the statewide system.

The report posits that the 

collection of VoIP surcharges 
is lagging because of loopholes 
with home addressing and fees 
paid to out-of-state companies 
even when using the in-state 
service. Another funding issue 
is the formula used to distrib-
ute the surcharge revenue, one 
many in the industry believe 
should be revised to discontin-
ue the use of outdated metrics, 
the report states.

Pennsylvania is one of 35 
states with a statewide Next 
Gen 911 plan. Next Gen 911 
incorporates images, video 
and geographic data that can 
be shared between call cen-
ters and first responders. Less 
than 25 percent of the state 
is currently served by Next 
Gen-capable centers. The 
study’s authors said this isn’t 
a negative reflection, rather, a 
result of costly equipment and 
time needed to revamp county 
systems.

There were 29 counties, 
all on the western side of the 
state, that had begun a new 
system build as of May 2022. 
Thirteen counties in northcen-
tral Pennsylvania were in the 
network design phase while 
25 counties in southcentral 
and eastern Pennsylvania 
were in the initial data collec-
tion phase.

911
Continued from Page A1

Panel discussion on Atlantic City 
casino smoking is scrapped

ATLANTIC CITY, N.J. (AP) — 
Whether casinos should continue to al-
low smoking is a contentious issue in 
numerous states, particularly New Jer-
sey, where the governor and more than 
half the state Legislature supports a bill 
to ban indoor smoking in gambling halls.

A now-cancelled discussion between a 
casino executive and smoking foes was 
shaping up to be a highlight of a major 
gambling conference later this month 
in Atlantic City, and would’ve been the 
first detailed public airing of the issue.

But the casino executive, Resorts 
Casino President Mark Giannantonio 
— who has since become head of the 
Atlantic City casinos’ trade association, 
which vehemently opposes a smoking 
ban — pulled out of the session.

It’s the latest indication of how thorny 
this dispute has become, and how diffi-
cult it will be to find a resolution that will 
satisfy everyone.

Hundreds of Atlantic City’s casino 
workers have been pushing for two years 
for an indoor smoking ban, saying sec-
ondhand smoke harms their health and 
that of casino customers. They note that 
casinos are the only exception to New 

Jersey’s clean air law, which bans smok-
ing from other indoor workplaces. The 
casinos, however, predict that smok-
ing customers will abandon the casinos 
if there’s a ban, causing lost jobs and 
plunging revenue as casinos still struggle 
to return to pre-pandemic performance 
levels.

A bill that would end smoking in At-
lantic City’s nine casinos is pending in 
the state Legislature, where it enjoys 
broad bipartisan support, but has re-
mained stalled. No vote has yet been 
scheduled on it. An identical bill died in 
last year’s session, even though Demo-
crat Gov. Phil Murphy has said he will 
sign it if it passes.

Giannantonio said Tuesday that the 
group’s position remains unchanged.

“The Casino Association of New Jer-
sey has been very transparent in its po-
sition that an immediate smoking ban 
would have a significant adverse effect 
on Atlantic City,” he said. “We believe 
that more time is needed to devise and 
implement a solution that will address the 
concerns of our employees without jeop-
ardizing jobs and benefits to seniors.”

Cancellation of the Atlantic City 

smoking discussion means that two of 
the industry’s biggest annual gatherings 
— the East Coast Gaming Congress and 
the Global Gaming Expo, which is due 
to take place next month in Las Vegas — 
will both lack any discussion on ending 
indoor smoking. That’s despite moves in 
numerous states including New Jersey, 
Rhode Island, Pennsylvania and others 
to implement casino smoking bans.

Michael Pollock, managing direc-
tor of Spectrum Gaming Group, which 
helped organize the East Coast Gaming 
Congress, said the group tried to find a 
replacement from the casino industry 
after Giannantonio withdrew from the 
panel, but was unable to secure one on 
short notice.

Organizers of the conference issued a 
revised schedule on Friday that did not 
include the planned session on casino 
smoking.

Aside from Giannantonio, other pan-
elists were to have been Cynthia Hallett, 
president and CEO of Americans for 
Nonsmokers’ Rights Foundation, and 
Eric Hausler, CEO of Greenwood Rac-
ing which owns the Park Casino in Penn-
sylvania, where smoking is banned.


